. HEXION 5o

& 470 South 2™ Street
Springfield, OR 97477
hexion.com

January 22, 2021
FedEx: 772758412523

Max Hueftle, P.E., BCEE
Permit Section Manager
Air Section

LRAPA

1010 Main Street
Springfield, OR 97477

Dear Mr. Hueftle;

Hexion Inc.’s (“Hexion”) Springfield site (the “Site”) is in receipt of your letter dated January 4, 2021 that
was received on January 8, 2021. The letter serves as the official “call in” for the Cleaner Air Oregon
(CAO) toxics program. Based on the next steps outlined in this letter, Hexion must submit the CAO call
in fee of $10,000 by February 3, 2021. Additionally, the Site is required to file a completed CAO
Emissions Inventory Form (AQ405CAQ) by April 4, 2021.

Hexion is officially requesting a 90-day extension to submit the CAO Emissions Inventory Form on
Monday, July 5, 2021. Hexion will still submit the call in fee by February 3, 2021.

Currently, the Site is working with the US EPA to conduct a “new owner audit.” This audit will assess
and review the emissions and reporting associated with the Toxic Release Inventory (TRI) report. The
results of this audit may impact the calculated emissions needed to submit the CAO Emissions
Inventory Form. Any submission prior to July 5, 2021 may need to be corrected based on the results of

the US EPA TRI new owner audit.

To ensure the most accurate submission possible, and avoid any possible corrections, Hexion
respectfully requests an extension until July 5, 2021 to submit the CAO Emissions Inventory Form. For
any questions or clarification, please contact me at chuck.jacobs@hexion.com or Rebecca Truka at

rebecca.truka@hexion.com.
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Chuck Jacobs EGIONAL AIR
LANE REGI
Site Leader pRO]ECTlON AGENCY




